TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 18th September 2019 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton

Pat Fulford

John Ling

Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1.
Apologies

David Laming, Jim Hall, Linda Crawford.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings

Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 21st August 2019 were proposed by JL and seconded by BR.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


KSP advised that the damaged Picnic Table had been replaced.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR reported that the recent Classic Car Show had resulted in over £7,000 being raised for donations to Village events.  


KSP advised that the gazebo which had been damaged at the event had now been repaired and would not need to be replaced.

THACS

Following the Autumn Show, it was thought that the method of erecting the large banners was a safety hazard, and a better method would need to be devised.
  
KSP/JH










Screen on the Green

The first of the new season’s films, ‘Fisherman’s Friends’, had attracted a very large audience.  The next film to be shown on 14th October will be ‘Empties’ – a Czech film.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

KSP advised that he had accepted a quotation from a Plumber to replace two cisterns in the Ladies toilet and one in the Gents toilet at the Hall, as well as another in the Housekeeper’s flat.  The cost of all this work would be £828. 

He also confirmed that in addition the Hall’s regular plumber would be servicing the boiler.















KSP

KSP also advised that the electrical inspection work on the Hall was now finished.  

Flooring  -  KSP reported that the Housekeeper had received an e-mail offering the refurbishment of the wooden flooring in the Hall.  Since the floor in the main Hall gets a lot of wear as it is often used for sporting activities, such as badminton, it was agreed that the writer of the e-mail should be asked to come along to check the floors.


KSP

Hedges

Work on the front hedges was ongoing.






 JH

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

The decoration of the Main Hall would resume when JH was fully recovered after his recent accident.







     

  KSP/JH

Fund Raising and Publicity

Village Fete

GW reported that the recent Village Fete had raised a net sum of £4,396.



Jumble Sale

TC reported that the recent Jumble Sale drinks evening was well attended and various suggestions for changes and improvements were made.  

Insurance
   
GW advised that an agreed premium of £1,870 will be paid to the insurance company as part of a three year package.
He also advised the Committee that Public Liability Insurance for specific Hirers was now in place and would be offered to any party not hiring the Hall for profit or as a business.
  





GW


Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave the Committee a breakdown of the Hall’s finances, including assets available, as well as money in the Current Account and Cash and Savings accounts.  He also confirmed that funds invested with Hargreaves Lansdown appeared to be working well.














          GW










6. 
Supporters Club    






August Draw: 

1st    -  Sue Angus, Upper Green Road  -
 
£56
2nd   -  Geoff Whitbourn, Burnham Green Road -
£34
3rd   -  Jennifer Fishwick, Godfries Close -

£11
3rd   -  Gary Morrisroe, Orchard Road - 
 
£11

September Draw: 

1st    -  Deirdre Hatt, Firs Walk  -
 
£56
2nd   -  Kevin Brazier, Lower Green -

£34
3rd   -  Hazel Paul, Lower Green -

£11
3rd   -  Ann Lee, Orchard Road - 
 
£11
7. 
Rentals

PF reported that at the present time there was only one outstanding invoice, but payment of this was imminent.  She also advised that she had received a request for a large cash receipt, even though only a small amount of cash had been paid. She would be speaking to the Company concerned in order to rectify the matter.




PF
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.










9.
Any Other Business

High Speed Broadband


GW confirmed that the High Speed Broadband was up and running.




Charities Commission


GW reported that this matter was ongoing.






GW
.



Chair Trollies. 

TC advised that he had spoken about the Trollies to Terry Sargent, who had confirmed that due to his volume of work, this matter was on hold.




TC

Hall Chairs

The possible replacement of the Hall chairs was ongoing until further research had taken place.










KSP/GW

PTA


KSP reported that the School’s PTA had asked if the Hall would loan them tables for their Fireworks event in November.  The Committee agreed to the loan of 8 tables but stipulated that they must be returned in good condition.  TC advised that he would speak to Denis Compton about transporting the tables to the school in his van.  

KSP/TC













Poppy Appeal

KSP asked if the Committee should take over the Poppy Appeal from Linda, who had left the village.








 

KSP
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 16th October 2019, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.


